Dear Family:

I am now working in Unit 4 of the Fundations® program. I am pleased with the progress and I hope you are as well.

In this section, I teach one of the first spelling rules. It is called the **Bonus Letter Rule**. To read the word **puff**, one would only need the letters **puf**. For the word **hill** only the letters **hil** are needed. For the word **kiss**, you only need **kis**.

However, in our language when a one syllable word ends in an **f**, **l**, or **s**, a second **f**, **l**, or **s** is added when spelling the word. We call this a bonus letter.

Your child will also learn the sound of **all** as in **ball**, **tall** and **wall**. (This sound is written like this: /ol/). When there is a bonus letter after the letter **a**, the sound of **a** changes.

Homework for the next two weeks will include these new concepts. Remember, write any questions you may have and I shall get back to you.

Sincerely,

